

Paroisse de Saint Sauveur  
Minutes of the Douzaine Meeting held in the Douzaine Room at the Community  
Centre on Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2024 at 7pm

Present	Messrs K Bales, J Brache (JB), DV Carey (DVC), Mrs K Fooks, S Gibbs (SG) R Murray (RM), Mrs J Riley (JR) and Mrs S Watson (SW), Mr P Connolly (PC) (Constable presiding and Douzenier) and Mr. J Gillson (JG) (Constable and Douzenier).	
In attendance	Ms M Scott (MS), Parish Secretary was present to record the minutes.	
Apologies	R de Garis (RdG),	
Minutes of Meeting held on 11 <sup>th</sup> December 2023	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Constable.	
Matters Arising	<p><b>Task and Finish Group – SSCC</b></p> <p>PC advised that the group had held their first meeting. It was agreed that JG as Constable would chair this group going forward. The Group would aim have completed all relevant consultations and investigations by Q4 2024.</p> <p>It is the intention to present recommendations to a ratepayer meeting, ideally in conjunction with the proposed 2025 Remede. Assuming approval is obtained then the revised arrangements can then be put in place from January 2025.</p> <p>Further to assist the Group with the above project it was agreed that the Douzaine would instruct CCD to undertake the quinquennial inspection of the building to identify any proposed remedial works, maintenance and potential improvement works required. This would be funded from the building reserve.</p>	
Sub Committees / Parish representative /Other Roles	<p>The Douzaine agreed that the membership of the various sub committees should be as follows:</p> <p>Finance – RdG, SG, SW, KF &amp; both Constables</p> <p>Property – RdG, JB, KB, JR &amp; one Constable</p> <p>Planning – SG, JG, DVC, SW and one Constable</p> <p>Floral St Saviour – Mrs E Pirouet-Douglas, PC</p> <p>Cemetery – RdG, KF, JR, PK, Mrs A Foley</p> <p>Moorings – M de Garis, D Albin, B Dovey &amp; both Constables</p> <p>Data Protection Officer – SR (Deputy SW)</p> <p>Charitable Donations – JB, RM and JR</p> <p>Streams –RM, KB, KF and JG</p>	

	<p>Montebourg Society – RdG (Douzaine representative)</p> <p>Church Property Management Board - RdG and KF</p> <p>Parish Working Group – SW</p> <p>Waste Parish/Contractor – SG (Reserve SW)</p>	
Cantons	<p>The Douzaine agreed that the membership of the various Cantons should be as follows:</p> <p>LES JENEMIES - JB – Senior, SW and JR</p> <p>LES PREVOSTS RdG – Senior, JG and PC</p> <p>LE GRON – KF – Senior, RM and DVC</p> <p>LES ROUVETS – SG – Senior, KB (one vacancy)</p>	
Review of Liquor Licencing Fees	<p>PC advised that the Committee for Home Affairs had advised that it was proposed to increase the fees payable under the Liquor Licensing Ordinance, 2006 in line with RPIX (6.8%). The fees would increase from £154 to £164 and £92 to £98.</p> <p>There were no comments on the proposed fee increase.</p>	
Waste Disposal Requete	<p>It was noted that an email from Deputy Aldwell has been circulated asking that due to a requete being lodged if Parishes would be happy breaking the contract they have with the Waste Disposal Authority and taking on the responsibility or are Parishes happy with the situation as it stands?</p> <p>Parishes which had responded to date said they were happy with the current arrangements, other parishes said they would be discussing at their next meeting.</p> <p>By a majority the Douzaine agreed that they were content with the current system and would not support the requete. It was noted that the views of each Parish would be considered at the next Parish Working Group.</p>	
SACC Policy Letter on General Election	<p>PC advised that Deputy Aldwell had sent an email which had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was noted that the SACC's Policy letter on the General Election was due to be discussed at the States Meeting on 24<sup>th</sup> January. It had been reported that Deputies Ferbrache and St Pier would be looking to put an amendment to look at rolling elections possibly every two years. As the Douzaines rally the helpers and run the polling stations their views were being sought.</p> <p>A general discussion took place concerning elections and the current process. It was agreed that the above suggestions were not a solution, and a larger review should be undertaken which should involve a parish representative.</p>	
Data	It was noted that the Registration with the Data Protection Authority had been	

Protection	renewed until 31 <sup>st</sup> December 2024.	
Any other business	<p><b>February Douzenier Elections</b> An election would take place on 19<sup>th</sup> February 2024 to fill the position left vacant by the resignation of Mr John Norman.</p> <p><b>Possible work with Guernsey Prison and invitation to visit.</b> An invitation had been received inviting parish representatives to visit the prison and find out more about the work undertaken and see if there was the opportunity for them to provide work that would be of value to the local community.</p> <p><b>Piping Guernsey</b> Piping Guernsey had approached the Douzaine to seek permission for a piper to play for less than 5 minutes at the St Saviours War memorial on May 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2024, as part of the D Day 80 commemoration ceremonies.</p> <p>The Douzaine confirmed that they had no objections.</p> <p><b>Flytipping</b> JG asked the Douzaine to be vigilant for any flytipping particularly now that the additional fees for waste disposal had been introduced.</p> <p><b>Floral Guernsey/ Community event</b> As discussed last year it would be the intention to hold an event at the SSCC to include the unveiling of the award which Floral St Saviour were awarded. JG advised that he would look to arrange this.</p> <p><b>Parking Les Vallettes Bathing Pools</b> KF advised that she was concerned about the change in parking places at Les Vallettes Bathing pools. Although this was not a Parish matter it did affect our Parishioners who swim there regularly. It was agreed that an email would be sent to the relevant States department to express our concerns.</p>	
Next meeting	The next meeting is to be held on Monday 19 <sup>th</sup> February 2024.	
	The meeting closed at 8.45pm.	

